
 

The Beacon
FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF NEWTON 

Weekly Edition                                                                                                                                    September 13, 2020 

Dear Friends: 

We are finally beginning to see some light at 
the end of the COVID-19 tunnel.  If reports 
are accurate, a vaccine may be coming online 
by the end of the year!  The infection rates 
in our area and in the Northeast remain, 
thank God, mercifully low.   

Our hearts go out to people in other places 
around the country and around the world 
where the infection rates continue to be high 
and the stress and strain on healthcare  
facilities and workers continues to be  
extreme. 

Needless to say, we dare not let down our 
guard or become complacent or think that the 
measures put in place for mask wearing and 
social distancing and contact tracing and the 
like are things that can be put aside.   
Remember that old saying: “Eternal vigilance 
is the price of liberty.”  In the case of 
COVID, we must be ever vigilant to make sure 
that our infection rates remain low and the 
path to resuming some semblance of “normal” 
remains unhindered by flare-ups or by a false 
sense of security. 

As we make our way along this “path” one of 
the things that had to be approved by our 
Session was a plan for re-opening the building 
for worship and other indoor activities.  The 
Session met on September 3rd and approved  
a plan!   

In addition to our Session’s approval it also 
needs the approval of the trustees of the 
Presbytery of Newton.  (This is one of the  

 

 

aspects of being part of a connectional 
church.  We are not on our own but are part 
of a larger denomination that has guidelines 
for local churches). 

Once we receive the approval of the trustees 
of the presbytery we can continue the work 
of resuming our worship life on Sunday  
mornings.  It will look and feel different from 
the way it was before the pandemic.  We will 
have only one service on Sundays.  It will be 
held in the main sanctuary, which is already 
set up to accommodate up to 70 worshipers. 

Mask wearing will be mandatory.  Health 
screening forms will need to be submitted 
and temperatures taken upon arrival.   There 
will be only one entrance (the handicapped  
access door in the back alley nearest to 
Church Street).  And there will be only one 
exit (the white door in Fellowship Hall that 
exits into the back alley). 

We will shift our YouTube services to be 
(hopefully) livestreamed on Sunday mornings 
at 10 a.m.  They will also be available for 
viewing after Sunday morning on our YouTube 
channel. 

There will be more information shared as 
plans become clearer.  In the meantime, 
thank you for your strong prayer support, for 
your calls and emails, for your financial  
stewardship, your patience and your love.  
They mean more than words can express. 

Blessings and Peace, 

Pastor David 



 

Time with Children, September 13 

Forgive and then Forgive S’mores! 

Supplies Needed:  Graham crackers, chocolate bars, marshmallows.   

Directions:  Everyone knows how to make a s’more!  Don’t have a campfire available? Roast 
your marshmallows over a grill or place them in the microwave.  Be sure to watch them 
carefully in the microwave.  They heat up quickly.   

Before enjoying this delicious treat read together the Parable of the Unforgiving Servant.  
You will find it in Matthew 18:21-35. 

Some good things to know to help better understand the story: 

• A talent was worth more than 15 years wages as a laborer. 
• A denarius was the usual days’ wage for a laborer.  

 

The parable of the unforgiving servant is a clear challenge for us in view of the fact that 
we have been forgiven by God.  It paints a perfect picture of how often we hold something 
against someone else, completely forgetting that we’ve been forgiven an even greater 
amount. 

Take some time to think of someone in your life you are struggling to forgive.  Then pray 
this prayer: 

God, your kindness and mercy overwhelm me.  But I still struggle to turn that forgiveness 
around and show it to others.  Please give me the strength to see how great a debt you 
have forgiven in me and give me the courage to do the same for others in my life.  Amen.   

 

Make a s’more in a bag for someone you love and tell them what you learned about for-
giveness.  Use one of the labels attached to this Beacon newsletter to decorate the bag! 



 

September 11 Melanie Vanni 

September 13 Robert Osborn 

September 17 Daele Phlegar 

September 20 Ryan Prendergast 

September 22 Tim Voss 

September 25 Eric Clark 

   Amanda Whitworth 

From the Deacon’s: 

Meals in a can, soup, tuna or other proteins in a can 

Vacation Bible School 2020 Mission Opportunity 

The mission project for Feet that Follow Vacation Bible School is a sock drive.  

We are looking for donations of new, warm socks for men, women, and  

children.  Did you know socks are the most needed and requested items at  

homeless shelters?  Help us keep feet warm this winter by purchasing a pair 

or two, or more, and dropping them off at the church during the month of  

September.  All socks collected will be donated to Family Promise of Sussex  

County, one of the local homeless programs.   

September 24 Terry & Michael Van Auken 

upcoming anniversary

upcoming birthdays

food of the month

mission opportunity



 

A Note About Giving  
 
Thank you for your strong financial support while we are physically apart.  Because of you, 

we can continue many of our ministries and missions.  We do not know when we will be 

back together, but we do know that as we put our trust in God and follow the way of 

Christ we show God’s love to the world.  

If you are accustomed to giving weekly during worship, we hope you will continue to do so. 

Mail to the church is picked up regularly. E-Giving is also a convenient way to support our 

ministries.  Here's how: Go to the church website www.fpcnewtonnj.org, click on the E-

donate button and sign up using your email and a password. You can make a one-time dona-

tion or sign up for automatic recurring donations.  Those who have done this say it is very 

easy to set up. The easiest way to donate is with a credit card. Of if you are used to pay-

ing some of your bills through your bank, First Presbyterian Church can be added as a 

payee and then the bank will mail us a check directly.  As always, if you have any questions 

please contact our Treasurer, Jane MacDonald at 973-383-4420 for assistance. 

"Punch on YOUR Patio” 

Do you miss seeing one another?  Come to "Punch on YOUR Patio" via Zoom  

Sunday at 11:30 a.m.  Pastor David will host the event.  New to Zoom?  Give David a call 

and he can walk you through it.  Here's the invitation: 

To Join by computer:  Topic: Punch on YOUR Patio for fpcnewtonnj 

 Join Zoom Meeting: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86810439616?

pwd=WlV4VzdHR0J5RmRySDdpYloxSzRtUT09 

Meeting ID: 868 1043 9616  

Or, to join by phone:  Dial by your location:  +1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 

at the prompt, enter the Meeting ID: 868 1043 9616 
 
During these summer months we will be holding our ñPunch on Your Patioò zoom  

gatherings at 11:30 on Sundays.  If you would like to get together with other members of 

your church family, but this time on Sunday isnôt good for you, please let Pastor David 

know so that other days and times may be proposed that work better with your schedule. 

http://www.fpcnewtonnj.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86810439616?pwd=WlV4VzdHR0J5RmRySDdpYloxSzRtUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86810439616?pwd=WlV4VzdHR0J5RmRySDdpYloxSzRtUT09


 

Pictures Wanted... 

Jerry Chandler is looking for ways to enhance our weekly worship YouTube  

videos.  Please take pictures of you and/or your family as you gather for worship 

and send them to the church office or to Colleen at  

colleen.duffy@fpcnewtonnj.org. They will be used in the opening and closing 

portions of the worship service and also on our website.  Thanks! 

Calling all rising kindergarten and first grade girls!    

There's a new Daisy Girl Scout Troop  

forming in Newton.  For now, meetings will be held twice a 

month on Sunday afternoons via Zoom with the plan to 

move our meetings to the First Presbyterian Church of New-

ton at noon, following the 10:30 service, once it's safe to do 

so.  We're looking at starting Troop activities mid- to late-

September.  For more information, contact  

Jennifer McQuillan at McQuillan6@outlook.com or Jennifer 

Carson at JCarson1020@yahoo.com. 

 On Sunday, September 13th all youth in grades   

6-12 are invited to join us for a hike (weather  

permitting) at Kittatinny Valley State Park at 1pm.  

Our plan is to hike till 2:30 pm, followed by ice 

cream at Dairy Queen in Newton.  We will gather 

in the first parking lot at the Goodale Road  

entrance.  DonΩt forget your mask!   

Please RSVP with Mrs. Duffy at  

colleen.duffy@fpcnewtonnj.org. 

Mission and Outreach 

A Season of Peace began on Sunday September 6.  It will conclude on World Communion Sunday,  
October 4.  This season is a time for us to focus on what it means to be a peacemaking congregation and 
what it means to be people of peace.  On October 4 we will dedicate our Peace and Global Witness  
Special Offering.  Over the next weeks you will see more information about this offering here in the  
Beacon, and during our weekly services on YouTube.  (Gifts to this offering can be made by sending a 
check to the church, indicate in the memo, άPeace and Global Witness offeringέ they may also be made 
on the E-Giving site). 

mailto:colleen.duffy@fpcnewtonj.org
mailto:JCarson1020@yahoo.com
mailto:colleen.duffy@fpcnewtonnj.org


 

ǪɴɱϝǭɭɿɴɵɺɳʀɻɺϝǙɻɾɾɱɯʀɵɻɺɭɸϝǙɱɺʀɱɾϝɲɻɾϝǭɻɹɱɺϝɵɿϝ

ɮɻʀɴϝʀɴɱϝɸɭɾɳɱɿʀϝɭɺɰϝʀɴɱϝɻɺɸʅϝɹɭʄɵɹʁɹϝɭɺɰϝɹɱɰɵʁɹϝ

ɿɱɯʁɾɵʀʅϝɼɾɵɿɻɺϝɲɻɾϝʃɻɹɱɺϝɵɺϝʀɴɱϝɿʀɭʀɱ̵ϝǟʀɿ́ϝɿʁɾɾɻʁɺɰ̷

ɱɰϝɮʅϝɮɭɾɮɱɰϝʃɵɾɱ̲ϝɭɺɰϝʅɻʁϝɴɭʂɱϝʀɻϝɳɻϝʀɴɾɻʁɳɴϝ̙ʂɱϝ

ɸɻɯɷɱɰϝɳɭʀɱɿϝʀɻϝɳɱʀϝʀɻϝʀɴɱϝɹɭɵɺϝɼɻɼʁɸɭʀɵɻɺ̵ϝǘʁʀϝʃɴɵɸɱϝ

ʀɴɱϝʃɻɹɱɺϝʃɵʀɴɵɺϝʀɴɱϝ 

ɼɾɵɿɻɺϝɹɭʅϝɮɱϝɿɱɼɭɾɭʀɱɰϝ

ɲɾɻɹϝʀɴɱϝʃɻɾɸɰ̲ϝʀɴɱʅϝɭɾɱϝ

ɺɻʀϝɿɱɼɭɾɭʀɱɰϝɲɾɻɹϝǝɻɰɿ́ϝ

ɸɻʂɱ̵ϝ 

Ǫɴɭɺɷɿϝʀɻϝʀɴɱϝʃɻɾɷϝɻɲϝ 

ɰʅɺɭɹɵɯϝǦɾɱɿɮʅʀɱɾɵɭɺϝ 

ɸɱɭɰɱɾɿ̲ϝɭϝɺɱʃϝɭɺɰϝʁɺɵɽʁɱϝ

ʃɻɾɿɴɵɼɵɺɳϝɯɻɹɹʁɺɵʀʅϝɴɭɿϝ

ɮɱɱɺϝɱɿʀɭɮɸɵɿɴɱɰϝɵɺɿɵɰɱϝʀɴɵɿϝɲɻɾʀɾɱɿɿϝɻɲϝɯɻɺɯɾɱʀɱϝɭɺɰϝ

ɿʀɱɱɸ̵ϝǟʀϝɵɿϝɯɭɸɸɱɰϝǞɭɳɭɾɿ́ϝǙɻɹɹʁɺɵʀʅϝǙɴʁɾɯɴ̵ϝǜɻɾϝ

ʀɴɻɿɱϝɭɹɻɺɳϝʁɿϝʀɻɰɭʅϝʃɴɻϝɹɭʅϝɺɻʀϝɾɱɹɱɹɮɱɾ̲ϝ 

Ǟɭɳɭɾɿ́ϝɿʀɻɾʅϝɵɿϝɵɺϝɲɻʁɺɰϝɵɺϝǝɱɺɱɿɵɿ̵ϝǩɴɱϝɿʁ̌ɱɾɿϝɮʁʀϝ

ɼɱɾɿɱʂɱɾɱɿ̵ϝǞɭɳɭɾɿ́ϝɿʀɻɾʅϝʀɱɭɯɴɱɿϝʁɿϝʀɴɭʀϝɿʁɾʂɵʂɭɸϝɵɿϝ

ɼɻɿɿɵɮɸɱϝɱʂɱɺϝʁɺɰɱɾϝʀɴɱϝɴɭɾɿɴɱɿʀϝɯɻɺɰɵʀɵɻɺɿ̵ 

Ǫ͂ɴɱϝʃɻɹɱɺϝǟϝɴɭʂɱϝʀɴɱϝɻɼɼɻɾʀʁɺɵʀʅϝɭɺɰϝʀɴɱϝɼɾɵʂɵɸɱɳɱϝ

ʀɻϝɼɭɿʀɻɾϝʀɻϝɭɾɱϝɸɱɭɾɺɵɺɳϝʀɴɭʀϝʀɴɱʅϝɭɾɱϝɿʀɵɸɸϝɵɺɰɱɱɰϝ

ɸɻʂɱɰϝɮʅϝǝɻɰϝɭɺɰϝɭɾɱϝɺɻʀϝɰɱ̙ɺɱɰϝɮʅϝʀɴɱɵɾϝʃɻɾɿʀϝ 

ɹɵɿʀɭɷɱ̲̓ϝɿɭʅɿϝǨɱʂ̵ϝǢɭɺɱϝǘɾʁɮɭɷɱɾ̲ϝʃɴɻϝɸɱɭɰɿϝǘɵɮɸɱϝ

ɿʀʁɰʅϝɭɺɰϝʃɻɾɿɴɵɼϝɻɺϝǩɭʀʁɾɰɭʅϝɱʂɱɺɵɺɳɿ̵ϝǘ͂ʁʀϝɾɭʀɴɱɾ̲ϝ

ʀɴɱʅϝɭɾɱϝɰɱ̙ɺɱɰϝɮʅϝɻɺɱɿ́ϝɮɱɸɻʂɱɰ̵̓ϝǦɱɾɴɭɼɿϝʃɴɭʀϝɵɿϝ

ɹɻɿʀϝɵɹɼɭɯʀɲʁɸϝɵɿϝɼɾɻʂɵɰɵɺɳϝɭϝɼɸɭɯɱϝɻɲϝɭɯɯɱɼʀɭɺɯɱ̵ 

 

 

ǭ͂ɱϝɭɾɱϝɴɱɸɼɵɺɳϝʃɻɹɱɺϝɼɾɻɯɱɿɿϝɭɺɰϝɴɭɺɰɸɱϝʀɴɱɵɾϝ 

ɵɺɯɭɾɯɱɾɭʀɵɻɺϝʀɴɾɻʁɳɴϝǝɻɰɿ́ϝɸɻʂɱϝɭɺɰϝɳʁɵɰɭɺɯɱ̲ϝɭɺɰϝ

ʃɱϝʃɭɺʀϝʀɴɵɿϝʀɻϝɮɱϝɭϝɴɱɭɸʀɴʅ̲ϝɿʁɿʀɭɵɺɱɰϝɹɵɺɵɿʀɾʅ̲̓ϝǨɱʂ̵ϝ

ǘɾʁɮɭɷɱɾϝɱʄɼɸɭɵɺɿ̵ϝǪ͂ɴɱɾɱϝɭɾɱϝɿɻɹɱϝʃɻɹɱɺϝʃɴɻϝɭɾɱϝ

ɵɺɯɭɾɯɱɾɭʀɱɰϝɲɻɾϝɹɭɺʅϝʅɱɭɾɿ̲ϝɿɻɹɱϝɲɻɾϝʀɴɱɵɾϝʃɴɻɸɱϝ

ɸɵʂɱɿ̵ϝǪɴɱϝɰɾɱɭɹϝɻɲϝʀɴɱϝ 

ɼɾɱɿɮʅʀɱɾʅϝʃɴɱɺϝʀɴɵɿϝɿʀɭɾʀ̷

ɱɰϝʃɭɿϝʀɴɭʀϝɵʀϝʃɻʁɸɰϝɮɱϝɭϝ

ɹɵɺɵɿʀɾʅϝʀɴɭʀϝɯɻɺʀɵɺʁɱɿϝɸɻɺɳϝ

ɵɺʀɻϝʀɴɱϝɲʁʀʁɾɱ̵ ̓

Ǫɴɱϝɼɾɻɹɵɿɱϝɻɲϝʀɴɵɿϝɸɻɺɳ-

ʀɱɾɹϝɹɵɺɵɿʀɾʅϝɵɿϝɼɻɿɿɵɮɸɱϝ

ʀɴɭɺɷɿϝʀɻϝʀɴɱϝɿʁɼɼɻɾʀϝɻɲϝ

ɯɻɺɳɾɱɳɭʀɵɻɺɿϝɸɵɷɱϝǩɷʅɸɵɺɱϝ

ǦɾɱɿɮʅʀɱɾɵɭɺϝǙɴʁɾɯɴϝɵɺϝɺɱɭɾɮʅϝǪɭɯɻɹɭ̵ϝǪɴɱϝɯɴʁɾɯɴϝ

ʁɿɱɰϝɵʀɿϝɼɻɾʀɵɻɺϝɻɲϝʀɴɱϝǦɱɭɯɱϝ̯ϝǝɸɻɮɭɸϝǭɵʀɺɱɿɿϝǥ̌ɱɾ̷

ɵɺɳϝʀɻϝɲʁɺɰϝǞɭɳɭɾɿ́ϝǙɻɹɹʁɺɵʀʅϝǙɴʁɾɯɴ̵ϝǨɱʂ̵ϝ 

ǘɾʁɮɭɷɱɾϝɿɭʅɿϝʀɴɱϝɼɾɵɿɻɺϝɹɵɺɵɿʀɾʅϝʃɻʁɸɰϝɺɻʀϝɮɱϝɭɮɸɱϝ

ʀɻϝɹɭɵɺʀɭɵɺϝɵʀɿɱɸɲϝʃɵʀɴɻʁʀϝʀɴɻɿɱϝ̙ɺɭɺɯɵɭɸϝɳɵɲʀɿϝɭɺɰϝ

ʀɴɭʀϝɱʂɱɾʅϝɯɻɺɳɾɱɳɭʀɵɻɺϝɿɴɻʁɸɰϝɮɱϝɸɻɻɷɵɺɳϝʀɻϝɱʄɼɭɺɰϝ

ɻʁʀɾɱɭɯɴϝʀɻϝɼɸɭɯɱɿϝɺɻʀϝʅɱʀϝɯɻɺɿɵɰɱɾɱɰ̵ 

ϝ͂ǟϝʀɴɵɺɷϝʀɴɱɾɱɿ́ϝɭϝɸɻʀϝɻɲϝɾɻɻɹϝɲɻɾϝɹɻɾɱϝʃɻɾɿɴɵɼɵɺɳϝ

ɯɻɹɹʁɺɵʀɵɱɿϝɸɵɷɱϝʀɴɵɿϝʀɻϝɮɱϝɱɿʀɭɮɸɵɿɴɱɰ̲̓ϝɿɴɱϝɿɭɵɰ̵ϝ 

Ǘ͂ɸɸϝɻɲϝʁɿϝɿɴɻʁɸɰϝɮɱϝɸɵɿʀɱɺɵɺɳϝʀɻϝǝɻɰϝʀɻϝ̙ɺɰϝʃɴɱɾɱϝ

ʀɴɱɿɱϝʃɻɾɿɴɵɼɵɺɳϝɯɻɹɹʁɺɵʀɵɱɿϝɭɾɱϝɺɱɱɰɱɰϝɵɺϝɭɸɸϝɿɻɾʀɿϝ

ɻɲϝɰɵ̌ɱɾɱɺʀϝʁɺɵɽʁɱϝɼɸɭɯɱɿ̵ ̓

ǘɱɯɭʁɿɱϝɸɱʀɿ́ϝɺɱʂɱɾϝɲɻɾɳɱʀ͓ʃɱϝɭɾɱϝʀɴɱϝɯɴʁɾɯɴ̲ϝ 
ʀɻɳɱʀɴɱɾ̵ 

ǣǟǤǫǪǛϝǜǥǨϝǣǟǩǩǟǥǤϝ 

ǘǫǟǢǚǟǤǝϝǝǥǚǩ́ϝǞǥǫǩǛϝǟǤϝǪǞǛϝǘǟǝϝǞǥǫǩǛ̴ϝ 

ǞǗǝǗǨǩ́ϝǙǥǣǣǫǤǟǪǯϝǙǞǫǨǙǞϝ 

ǝɵɲʀɿϝʀɻϝʀɴɵɿϝɻ̌ɱɾɵɺɳϝɯɭɺϝɮɱϝɹɭɰɱϝɮʅϝɿɱɺɰɵɺɳϝɭϝɯɴɱɯɷϝʀɻϝʀɴɱϝɯɴʁɾɯɴ̲ϝɵɺɰɵɯɭʀɱϝɵɺϝʀɴɱϝɹɱɹɻ̲ϝ 
Ǧ͂ɱɭɯɱϝɭɺɰϝǝɸɻɮɭɸϝǭɵʀɺɱɿɿϝɻ̌ɱɾɵɺɳ̓ϝϝǪɴɱʅϝɹɭʅϝɭɸɿɻϝɮɱϝɹɭɰɱϝɻɺϝʀɴɱϝǛ-ǝɵʂɵɺɳϝɿɵʀɱ̵ 



 

We have reached our goal of 100 subscribers 
to our YouTube Channel! 

Thank you to everyone who subscribed to our YouTube channel and helped us reach 
the 100 subscriber threshold for added YouTube options!  This doesn't mean others 
can't subscribe.  We hope you will, if you haven't already.  Please Invite your friends 

to do so as well.  It doesn't lock you into anything!  Thank you to everyone who  
subscribed and a reminder to those who havenΩt that it only takes a second.   

Here is the web address: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCifje87megV4T0c-tJ0hSjA  

New to Zoom?   
There is a brief Zoom tutorial video called  

ñUsing Zoomò on our church YouTube channel.   

Go to: www.YouTube.com and search for: ñfpcnewtonnjò then,  

 after you subscribe to our YouTube Channel (hint, hint!)   

click on ñUsing Zoomò to view the video. 

Chromebooks and other "Tablets" may require you to download a 

Zoom app that is specific to them.   

Others should not have to add this step in the process.  

Registered Nurses Offering Assistance 
 
Two of our members have offered their assistance to any in the 
congregation who may need to consult with a health profession-
al.  We are grateful to Susan Melroy and Cindy Fogg for offering 
this help.  

   Susan may be reached at 973-579-7702.  
   Cindy may be reached at 973-534-0009.  

Interfaith Memorial Service 

The Joseph T. Quinlan Bereavement Center and Karen Ann Quinlan Hospice, Atlantic Health  

System and the Newton Medical Center are pleased to offer this virtual celebration of  

remembrance.  Although we wish we could remember our loved ones together, in person, we want 

to honor the restrictions that are currently in place, to maintain everyoneôs safety. 

Tuesday, September 15, 2020  7:00 pm  

Live streamed and recorded from the First Presbyterian Church of Newton 

As part of the service we will have a candle-lighting ceremony to remember all of your loved ones.  

Please know that we will light a candle for each of your loved ones.  If you would like to include 

your loved one in our live streamed celebration, please call 973-948-2283. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCifje87megV4T0c-tJ0hSjA
http://www.YouTube.com

